THE BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN OF THE TOWN OF MONTEREY, PUTNAM COUNTY, TENNESSEE, MET IN REGULAR SESSION AT THE MONTEREY MUNICIPAL BUILDING OF SAID TOWN ON MAY 6, 2019 AT 7:00 PM. 
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Bill Wiggins, III.
Upon roll call the following aldermen were present:

Dale Welch

Amy Martin

Starlett Wessels
Charles Looper


Mark Farley 




James Foster

Nathan Walker







                 


There being a quorum present, and so declared, the following business was transacted:
Invocation:  Rev. Adam Risher
Pledge to the flag:  Alderman James Foster
APPROVAL OF THE APRIL 1, 2019 MINUTES:  Dale Welch made a motion and was seconded by Nathan Walker to approve the April 1, 2019 minutes.  All present voted yes.  Motion carried.
CONSIDERATION OF BILLS:  Mark Farley made a motion and was seconded by Charles Looper to pay the bills as listed.  After a roll call vote was taken, all present voted yes.  Motion carried.
1ST & 2ND READING OF ORDINANCE #19-549 – AN ORDINANCE TO CHANGE THE ZONING CLASSIFICATION FOR APPROXIMATELY 18,000 SQUARE FEET OF PROPERTY LOCATED ON E PRICE AVE FROM R-1 TO C-1 LIMITED COMMERCIAL DISTRICT:  Dale Welch made a motion and was seconded by Charles Looper to pass the 1st and 2nd Reading of Ordinance #19-549.  After a roll call vote, all present voted yes.  Motion carried.
REVITALIZATION PLAN FOR WONDERWOOD APARTMENTS – MIKE BRUSSEAU:  Mark Bunch talked to the board about the revitalization plan for Wonderwood apartments.  He stated that what they were planning on doing is, we are in Knoxville and we basically work on THDA rehab transactions.  Why we would like to have a revitalization plan from the city of Monterey is it will give us preference on the THDA funding.  What we are going to do is basically go into wonderwood and acquire the property and probably spend $50,000-$60,000 per unit and get it back up to normal conditions.  After more discussion, Brian Eads from the planning commission recommended that we accept their plan, Charles Looper and Amy Martin seconded this motion.  After a roll call vote, all present voted yes.  Motion carried. 
STANDING STONE BOARD OF TRUSTEES:  Cliff Bishop, interim chairman of the Board of Trustees talked with the board and gave the board an update of what they have done since 2014 and what the Resolution from 1975 stated that they needed to be doing. Jeff Reese, treasurer, talked with the board and stated that they were willing to give the general fund 80% of all rental incomes and them keep 20% of all rental incomes if they are granted permission to take over the fiduciary responsibilities as the 1975 resolution states.  After more discussion and questions, Nathan Walker made a motion and was seconded by Mark Farley for the Board of Mayor and Alderman to work with the Standing Stone Board of Trustees and come up with a new Resolution.  All present voted yes.  Motion carried.

Mayor Wiggins stated that we have two positions to fill on the Standing Stone Board of Trustees.  That board has given us five names, Brian Eads, Keith Phillips, Tammy Phillips, Tommy Walker and Keelan Milligan.  Mark Simpson stated that Tommy Walker said that he did not want to be on this board.  Mark Farley made a motion and was seconded by Nathan Walker to elect Brian Eads to replace Kevin Peters.  All present voted yes.  Motion carried.  Amy Martin made a motion and was seconded by Mark Farley to elect Keith Phillips, if he will accept, to replace Brad Vaughn.  All present voted yes.  Motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:   Nathaniel Green gave an update on the CDBDG project and stated that it is coming to fruition.  I have this split up into a base bid and two alternates just to make sure that we use all the money that we get.  The base bid consists of about 2,800 feet of sewer rehab and 17 manholes. 
OTHER BUSINESS:  Mayor Wiggins stated that he needed some guidance.  A few years ago, the Town decided that they would give two (2) $500 scholarships to graduating seniors at Monterey High School.  Do you want to continue that?  It was the consensus of the board to continue giving two (2) $500 scholarships.  

Mayor Wiggins stated that the Uffleman school property is going back up for sale on gov deals.  

Mayor Wiggins stated that good news and congratulations to Duane Jarrett, Bobby Farley, Darrel Cantrell and all the guys we are no longer being monitored by the State of Tennessee for significant water loss.  Those guys have worked for years to get this done and they have finally achieved their goal.  

Mayor Wiggins stated that he is not in the business of squelching rumors, but the Taco Bell is going to happen.  

Mayor Wiggins stated that Bee Rock dedication is set for June 22.

Mayor Wiggins stated that BPC grand opening is scheduled for August 17 and they will have a concert with Lorrie Morgan.

Mayor Wiggins stated that the cup and saucer, that dumpster that is there, they were given permission to do that.  They are gutting the cup to make it functional for their purpose. 

Mayor Wiggins stated that I am getting ready to open a can of worms but we got a complaint about chickens.   
Mayor Wiggins stated that Nathan Walker has told him that he is going to have a meeting in the morning with Ella and we are going to get a finance committee meeting together and we are not going to act on John’s proposal, it is going to come through committee.  I wanted him here to give you all in your face of what we are up against to get these things done that you all have talked about getting done.  

Jerry Warren gave an update on the drainage issue.

Julie Bohannon stated that we have received $4,000 to build a trail to the climbing crag at meadow creek.  She stated that the first mile of trail has been flagged.  She also stated that the trees at the water line have been cut and the reason that they are still laying there is because TWRA wants to drag them out in the lake for fish habitat.  Heritage Academy came and separated the brush.  We will have the next meeting of friends of meadow creek on May 16th at 6:45 p.m. at the Depot.  
Julie Bohannon stated that Parks and Recreation has cleaned up the softball field.

Julie Bohannon stated that they have started working on the trail and it is still so saturated that they couldn’t continue.  

Julie Bohannon stated that herself and Dawn met with the Putnam County Board of Education and they approved the development of the trail on school property that would come through the wetlands.  If we get this grant, it is a 100% grant for $256,000. 

Julie Bohannon stated that what I need from you guys tonight is, the county mayor contacted us and wanted us to apply for the tourism enhancement grant.  It is a $75,000 grant and it will be a 90/10 match.  We thought that we might can put some restrooms at Bee Rock with this grant money.  After some discussion, Starlett Wessels made a motion and was seconded by Dale Welch to apply for this grant.  After a roll call vote, all present voted yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:  There was none.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  There was none.
ADJOURNMENT:  Dale Welch made a motion to adjourn the meeting.








______________________________







Bill Wiggins, III, Mayor

Attest:

_______________________________
Ella Dishman, CMFO/Office Manager
